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Proposed new front for extension of St. Andrew’s Cathedral
Honolulu, Hawaii

The architect is Carlton Monroe Winslow, AIA, of Beverly Hills, California.



All Saints Church, Kapaa, Kauai, showing the new paneling

given by Mrs. John C. Plews in loving memory of her

mother, Grace King Rice, 1880-1940,

Attending the Ordination Service to the Priesthood of the
Reverend William Smythe, Christ Church, Kealakekus,
Hawaii are left to right: The Rev. Messrs: Gerald P.
L.oweth, Morimasa Kaneshiro, William Smythe, Stephen
E. T. Kim. Back row: The Rev. Canon Paul R. Savanack,
the Bishop and the Rev David P. Coon.

55th Annnal Convocation Program

Guest of Convocation

The guest of our 55th Annual Convocation, which
will be held at St. Andrew’s Cathedral February 8 - 14,
will be the Right Reverend William Fisher Lewis,
S. T. D., Missionary Bishop of Nevada. He is a noted
speaker in the Church and at the last General Convention
-with the Department of Youth. Mrs. Fisher will accom-
pany him.

Attendance Urged _
Although each parish and mission is represented at
Convocation by a delegate and alternate, our members
are cordially urged to attend all sessions of Convocation.
This is one time when our people can see our Church at
work. After the thrilling experience of General Conven-
tion in our midst, we should be even more eager to see
our own diocese at work, since we are a part of this greater
body.
Youth Conference
The Annual Youth Conference will be held prior to
the opening of Convocation. The opening event of the
conference will be a banquet at the Reef Hotel, Friday,
February 8th, at 6:00 p.m. Bishop Lewis will address the
young people at this time.

On Saturday, February 9th, the young people will go
to our Conference Center at Mokuleia for an all day
session. This will start with a Holy Communion service
at 7:30 a.m. The Reverend Paul M. Wheeler, Rector of
St. Clement’s Church and Chairman of our Diocesan work
with Youth, will be the Celebrant. He will be assisted by
the Rev. Messrs: E. Lani Hanchett, Robert Sheeran and
Richard L. Aiken.

The keynote Conference leader will be the Rev. Alfred
C. Krader, Vicar of St. John’s Church, Eleele, Kauat
Leading the discussions will be the Rev. Messrs: Norman
C. Ault, Morimasa Kaneshiro, Chester G. Minton and E
Lani Hanchett. The theme of the Conference will be
“Power to Witness.”

Opening Service
The Opening Service of Convocation will be held on
Sunday, February 10th, at St. Andrew’s Cathedral, at
7:30 p.m. This is a service of great color and inspiration.
It is our hope that our people will set aside other things
that they may attend this service. '
The choirs of our Oahu churches will be in procession,
as will the clergy of all our Islands, our Lay Readers and’
Bishops. The choirs will be under the direction of Mr.



§4 38862
William Thaanum, Organist and Choirmaster of St.
“Andrew’s Cathedral.

This is the time when the Bishop delivers his annual
' address, including in it the achievements of the year and
the aspirations for the year ahead.

" The Very Rev. James S. Cox, Dean of the Cathedral,
" will be in charge of the service. He will be assisted by the
Rev. William R. Grosh and the Rev. Gerald G. Gifford,
11, Participating in the service will be the Rev. Messrs:
Richard L. Aiken, Shunji F. Nishi, Ph.D., Gerald P.
. Loweth, and the Rev. Canon Paul R. Savanack. The Rev.
. G. P. Mellick Belshaw will read the Necrology and the
‘Rev. Canon Wai On Shim will be the Bishop’s Chaplain.
; Reception Honoring Bishop Lewis

A reception will be held in the Cathedral grounds
‘immediately following the Opening Service so that our
‘people may have an opportunity to meet our guest of
Convocation, Bishop Lewis. The Woman’s Auxilaries of
St. Stephen’s and St. Timothy’s Churches will be in
charge of arrangements for this.

Business of Convocation

The business of Convocation will take place on Mon-
day morning, starting with a service of Holy Communion
at 8:00 a.m., in the Cathedral. The Bishop will be Cele-
brant. He will be assisted by the Very Rev. James S. Cox,
the Ven Norman R. Alter and the Rev. Messrs: Paul
Kim, David P. Coon, and John J. Morrett.

The St. Andrew’s Priory Choir, under the direction
of Sister Evelyn Ancilla, will sing for this service.

Breakfast will be served at St. Peter’s Parish Hall.
The Auxiliaries of Christopher’s and Calvary Church will
be in charge. St. Peter’s Woman’s Auxiliary will be in
charge of table arrangements..

The Bishop will preside at the business session, which
will open at 9:15 a.m. Bishop Lewis will bring greetings
to the Convocation. The Rev. Chester G. Minton will
read the Noon Day Prayers.

The luncheon at 1 p.m. will be in charge of the St.
Andrew’s Auxiliary and Guild. The Woman’s Auxiliary
of St. Luke’s Church will be in charge of table arrange-
ments,

Dedication of Iolani Kindergarten

AF 2:30 p.m., Monday, the dedication service for the
Iolani Kindergarten will take place. The Bishop will
conduct the service, assisted by the Rev. Canon Frederick
A. McDonald, Headmaster, and the clergy of the Diocese.

Diocesan Banquet
_ Those who attended the Diocesan Banquet last year
will remember with pleasure the evening at the Reef
Hotel. We will again hold our banquet at the Reef, on
Monday, February 11th, at 6:00 p.m. Dean Cox, of St.
Andrew’s Cathedral, will be the Toastmaster. Mrs.
Gordon Halstead, of St. Clement’s Church and Diocesan

Hospitality Chairman of the Woman’s Auxiliary, will be
(Continued on page 8)
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The Rev. Richard A. -
Kirchhoffer, Jr.

Appointed Viear of St. Mary’s Mission

The Reverend Richard Ainslee Kirchhoffer, Jr., son of
the present Bishop of Indianapolis, has been appointed
Vicar of St. Mary’s Mission, Honolulu. He and his
family will arrive on the Leilani, Sunday, February 10th.
He has four children, Richard III, 8%4 years of age,
Mary 614 years, Margaret 3 years, and Christopher 2
years.

The Rev. Mr. Kirchhoffer is a graduate of Sewanee
Military School, of the University of the South and
Virginia Theological Seminary. He was four years in the
United States Navy, serving aboard the USS Honolulu.
He has served in parishes in the Diocese of Tennessee,
coming to Honolulu from Christ Episcopal Church,
Memphis.

He and his wife come to us highly commended and
we shall welcome them into our Diocesan Family with a
very warm Aloha,

Chronicle Subseriptions

January is the month when the Hawailan Church
Chronicle subscriptions are due. Many of our churches
have followed the policy of sending the Chronicle to all
who have pledged toward the support of the Church. This
is commendable and urged by the Bishop, since it is his
only means of informing our people of the work and life
of the Diocese.

If your church does not follow this policy, we would
appreciate your gift or subscription. Even if you do receive
the Chronicle through your Church a gift toward its sup-
port would be appreciated.
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The Third Marine Division Engineers clear the ground for
the erection of the church for the American congregation,
Okinawa.

The Marines Help in Okinawa

The Church in Okinawa is greatly indebted to the
3rd Marine Division for all of the work that they have
done in helping clear the land for the building of our
new church, All Souls Church.

Major General Alan Shapley has been instrumental
in seeing that this work was accomplished through the
Third Marine Engineer Battalion. Many of his officers
and men shared in the accomplishment of the task.

The Bishop has written to General R. McC Pate,
Commandant of the United States Corps, thanking him
for the help that has been given to us.

All Soul’s Church was organized on August 29th,
1954, dedicated to all who fought and died in the Battle
of Okinawa, World War II, in 1945. Its location on a
bluff overlooking the China Sea to the west and facing
Hacksaw Ridge to the east, scene of the bitterest fighing
of the campaign, is therefore significantly appropriate. The
Church has obtained building funds by appeals to the
National Council, by donations from sponsoring churches
in the United States and by its own fund-raising activities
in Okinawa. Design of the structures, the selection of a
site, and utilities began in August of 1956.

Canon William Heffner writes: “Not the least of the
contributions to the building has been the interest of
General Lemuel Shepherd, former Commandant of the
Marine Corps, and various Commanding Generals of the
Third Marine Division — General Eranshaw, General
Wornham, Genarl Krulak, and General Shapley. This
support has been material as well as moral.”

Of great help in this project has been Colonel Hamil-
ton W. Fish, who is now Warden of the Bishop’s
Committee. He is doing a great work for us. He will be

Nir. Luke Kabira, Lay Reader on Okinawa, who attended%
General Convention in Honolulu, shown with his son, wife
and mother under the Christmas tree in the rectory of our’
Mission Headquarters, Miwashi, Okinawa. :

Awarded Distinguished Service Cross

Mrs. Robert (Mary von Holt) White was awarded
the Bishop’s Distinguished Service Cross at the Annual’
Meeting of St. Andrew’s Cathedral Parish, January 14th.
The Bishop gave this to her at that time because she is
leaving shortly for New Zealand and Australia for an
extended vacation. She has been a devoted member of the
Diocesan Woman’s Auxiliary Board for many years,
serving the past ten years as treasurer. She has always
served graciously and well in the Diocese and richly
deserves the honor accorded her by the Bishop. We con-
gratulate her upon this distinction.

Record Confirmations

‘T'he year 1956 had the largest number of confirmations
in the history of the Missionary District. This was no
doubt due to the impact of General Convention in the
life and work of the Church in Hawaii.

In the Hawaiian Islands we had 839 confirmations. In
Okinawa there were 119 and in Formosa 264.

St. Andrew’s Cathedral had 106 confirmations — the
largest number in the history of the Cathedral, and the.
first time any congregation has had more than 100 con-
firmations in a single year.

Another point of interest is that we have 8 clergy who
are retired receiving pensions amounting to $11,327.28
per year and 6 widows of clergy who are receivingi

$4,207.56, making a total of $15,534.84.

remembered by many in the Diocese for the work he did |
as a layman in World War II, when he was stationed ofi]
the Island of Kauai and assisted as Lay Reader at St
John’s Church, Eleele.




Cathedral Extension Plan

Ninety-five years ago when Bishop Staley arrived in
Honolulu to begn his Episcopate he found a little house of
worship built for him on the corner of Nuuanu Avenue
and Kuakini Street.
Honolulu Cathedral. Four years later a-pro-Cathedral
was built on the present property at Emma Square, and
on March 5, 1867 King Kamehameha V laid the corner-
stone of the present Cathedral Church building. Work
progressed slowly at St. Andrew’s, the Choir and part of
the Nave were completed in the eighties, additions were
made around the turn of the Century and brought to the
present point of building in 1908.

Ninety-five years is a long time by some standards, but
not for a Cathedral. In Europe it is the exceptional
Cathedral that was built in less than a hundred vears,
poss.bly none with the exception of T'ruro, Liverpool, and
the new Coventry. Nevertheless ninety-five years has been
a long time to wait for some who have desired the com-
pletion of the Honolulu Cathedral. Now we shall wait
no longer. The long dream is nearly over and we are
about to waken to the reality of the dream’s beautiful
fulfillment. Immediately following Convocation a cam-

5 paign will be undertaken at the Cathedral to raise the

funds necessary to complete the Cathedral in the propor-

tions conceived by the original London architects of the
_last century, and in the same French Gothic spirit. There
; will be added a beautiful facade of glass and bronze, a

new pipe organ to replace the old termite eaten one, and

aver all will be thrown a new steel and plaster roof.

The roof is really the beginning point of this great

~ Cathedral building effort. When all is said and done the

figure that stands out in our Cathedral effort is the soft,

~white eliptoid of a termite. When we replaced the old

termite ridden pews and did over the old Chancel, we of
course made a rather thorough examination of the Cathe-
dral thinking that we might do some necessary patching
while we had so many workmen about. Lo, and alas!
termites in the roof. Great gouts had been chewed out
of supporting beams and trusses. The architect and engi-
neers said: “you will have to put a new roof on. This one
i1s safe for about two years.”

‘“How much will it cost,” we asked.

‘:Oh, about $100,000.00,” they said.

Oh,” we said.

_ Opinion began to form at that juncture. Why not put
in the new organ, if we were going to have to find all
that money? Yes, and why not put on a new front, the
01(.1 one is about to fall down anyway. Yes, but if you are
going that far why not complete the Cathedral to its
Proper proportions and, so, take care of the congregations
that cannot now be accommodated.

So we began to study the problem. A Building Com-

mittee headed by Mrs. Walter Dillingham began to
(Continued on page 8)

That was the beginning of the’

Bishop Kurose, of Japan, with the Rev. Bernard Toyama,
priest-in-charge of All Saints’ Church, and Mrs. Toyama,
Shimabukuro, Okinawa, taken in the rectory.

Japanese Bishop Visits Okinawa

The Right Reverend Paul Kurose, of the Diocese of
Mid-Japan, Nagoya, visited Okinawa recently, at the
invitation of the Bishop, to conduct services and take
confirmations.

He celebrated at the Christmas midnight Holy Com-
munion service at the House of Prayer, at the Leper
Colony at Airaku-en. On Christmas Day he had the
service for All Souls Church, our congregation for the
military personnel and civilians in Okinawa. This service
was held in the military chapel.

‘While on Okinawa he had 39 confirmations.

Bishop Kurose is the newest bishop of the Japanese
Church and was consecrated last February.

The President’s Prayer

Almighty God

As we stand here at this moment, my future associates
in the executive branch of the Government join me in
beseeching that Thou will make full and complete our
dedication to the service of the people in this throng and
their fellow citizens everywhere.

Give us, we pray, the power to discern clearly right
from wrong and allow all our words and actions to be
governed thereby and by the laws of the land.

Especially we pray that our concern shall be for all
the people, regardless of station, race or calling.

May cooperation be permitted and be the mutual aim
of those who, under the concept of our Constitution, hold
to differing political beliefs — so that all may work for
the good of our beloved country and for Thy Glory.

Amen,

A man can make only one great discovery, namely,
that there are other persons in the world besides himself.
— G. K. Chesterton




Christmas Eve Service at All Saints Church, Kapaa, Kauai,
showing the lovely lighting of the Church grounds.

Assisting With Services

The Reverend Paul Barbour, D. D., a retired clergy-
man from the Diocese of South Dakota, is in Honolulu
with his wife. He has offered to assist in any place possible
during his stay in the Islands.

At present he is assisting at St. Elizabeth’s Church
and Iolani School.

We are delighted to have the Barbours with us and
extend a very warm Aloha to them.

Gleanings From Parishes and Missions

8t. Columéba’s Church, Paauilo and St. James’, Papaa-
loa, Hawaii “On Sunday before Christmas the Church
School pupils had the Holy Nativity Pageant at St.
Columba’s Church, together with the Morning Prayer
Service at which 80 people were present. For the Christ-
mas mid-night service 45 were present. St. James had
about 40 people, including children, at the Christmas
service.

Camp Pecusa, Maui — The people on this Island are
buying Dairymen’s Ice Cream to get stainless steel place
settings for the summer camp. The side of a 14 gallon
carton of ice cream plus $1.00 will mean a new place
setting for camp.

Good Shepherd Church, Wailuku and Holy Innocents
Church, Lakiana Maui — held a New Year's Eve party
in the Parish House and then had a service of Holy
Communion as the New Year came in. Both churches
reported a good attendance.

Each Friday the men of the Good Shepherd Church
meet under the name of the “Brownbaggers” for a discus-
sion of applying Christianity to the work-a-day world.
The Ven. Claude F. Du Teil leads the discussions.

Island of Kauai — An Island-wide Youth Rally was
held on the Island of Kauai recently with about 200 young
people in attendance. The Rev. Samuel N. McCain, Jr,
1s the Advisor for the youth.

Holy Apostles, Hilo, Hawaii — The Rev. and Mrs,
Gerald P. Loweth and baby have moved into a new
Vicarage and are happily getting settled. :
Imn Memoriam

Robert McCuaig

The Diocesan Office has been saddened in the death
of Mr. Robert McCuaig, who has been with us a5’
Accountant and Bookkeeper since January, 1956. He hadg
endeared himself to the Diocesan Staff and to those in
the Diocese, who worked with him. He was a man of
high integrity and sincere purpose. §

He had been failing in health for some weeks, but Stlll;
tried to keep on with his duties. Death came while he
was sleeping, January 15th. E

For many years he had been with the Schuman
Carriage Company and had to give up his work there due
to i1l health. He appeared to be in good health when he
assumed his duties as Accountant for the Diocese.

Mr. McCuaig had a quiet way about him, and was at
sincere and devout servant of our Lord. He came to the
Diocesan Office at a time when he was very much needeed
and served us well. He had a delightful sense of humor
that made one enjoy his company. i

Funeral services were held in Parke Chapel on Wed-
nesday, January 16th, with the Bishop, Canon Paul’
Savanack, and the Very Rev. James S. Cox conducting it.

To his widow and daughter, Mrs. LLeon W. McCoy,
we extend our very deep sympathy, with the assurance
that we, too, grieve the loss of this fine man. '

Rey‘na[zl H. Carter

The entire Diocese joins in extending deep sympath}’
to the widow of Mr. Reginald H. Carter, of St. Andrew’s
Cathedral, who was called by death on January 3rd. He
suffered a heart attack while asleep. His passing was 2’
great shock, since he was apparently in good health.

Much has been said about him, but the Diocese and
Church have lost a devout and dedicated layman, and will
keenly miss his presence. For many years he was organist
and choirmaster of St. Andrew’s Cathedral. He also
served as a member of the Cathedral Chapter and on the
Diocesan Council of Advice.

One of his greatest interests was to raise a fund for
a new organ in St. Andrew’s Cathedral. He sponsored
many garden tours to start this fund and enlarge it. He
was also very much interested in the bird life of the
Islands. % * * *

Encouraged by their example and strengthened by}
their fellowship, we pray that these faithful servants Of[
our Lord may increase in knowledge and love of Him, and
go from strength to strength in the life of perfect servict
in His heavenly kingdom. Amen.

i
i
i
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These women were members of Good Samaritan Mission
when it started 25 years ago. The 25th Anniversary of the
Mission was celebrated on January 21st, with The Rev.

! James S. Nakamura, Vicar, and the Rev. Canon Paul R.

Savanack officiating. Seating, front, L to R: Mrs. Tsuta
Ogai, Mrs. H. Okamura, Mrs. Ei Hata, Mrs. Sugi Nakahara.
Back row, L to R: Mrs. Shinayo Kuwada, Mrs. Sumie Yoko-
yama, Mrs. Tsuyo Yoshikawa, Mrs. Ume Kajima, Mrs.
Fumiko Omoto, Miss Ethel Ho.

 Theological Education Sunday

Let us keep our theological seminary students very

~much in mind on Sunday, January 27th, when we make

" an offering for their work. This is the Sunday set aside by

the Presiding Bishop to remember their work and give
them the support they so greatly need.
At Virginia Theological Seminary we have Mr.

. George Hayashi, who will graduate in June, and Mr.

Ivor Torgerson, who is taking his first year at the semi-

. nary. The Church Divinity School of the Pacific will

" graduate Mr. Charles Crane and Mr. Masao Fujita in
- June. Mr. Norio Sasaki is a middler at the seminary and

M. Roger Melrose is having his first year there.
These men are all making many sacrifices that they

_ may return to this mission field and extend our work. They

) will need our prayers and assistance to see them through
seminary.

Our Church faces a shortage of priests, so we must
see that stress is placed on the importance of the success

- of 'Theol(.)gical Sunday, the day on which attention of
} EPISCOPfilIans is focused towards our twelve seminaries in
. the United States. All the clergy know that there is no

provision for theological education in the Church’s

:nat'lonal budget. If churches would make provision in
_ their budgets to lend some support to seminaries it would

ieventually place them on the basis where they could be
_served adequately.

Presiding Bishop Sherrill has said in designating this
Sunday: “The future of the Church depends to the great-
est extent upon the quality of the clergy of the Church.
Thls fact points directly, of course, to our Seminaries, for
in them our clergy are trained. Let us see, therefore, that
our Seminaries are so equipped in personnel and in facil-
ities, that this vital task may be performed.”

CAMP PECUSA, Maui. The Israelites who dwelt in tents
had nothing on the children at Camp Pecusa last summer.
Here the tents are shown against the backdrop of the West
Mountain range. Winter rains and a number of volunteer
weekends have produced a healthy campus of grass at the
camp by now. The building in the background was built by
the Episcopal laymen of Holy Innocents’, St. John’s, and
Good Shepherd Parish on the “Valley lIsle”. Shown cutting
the first carpet of grass is Mr. Rudolph Duncan, formerly
of Calvary, Kaneohe, and now a devoted layman at Holy
Innocents’, Lahaina.

Iolani School Raises $83,000
in Fund Drive

Tolani School parents have raised $83,000 in the school’s
$250,000 building campaign.

The total contribution will be matched by another
group, according to the Reverend Canon Frederick A.
McDonald, head of the school. He said he could not
disclose the name of the group.

The building program includes a Primary Center,
already under construction, and a $200,000 Student
Center. '

The Primary Center is expected to be completed
within a month. It will include a kindergarten room and
two first grade rooms.

Primary youngsters now are attending classes in old
army buildings on the school campus.

Canon McDonald says no target date has been set
for ground-breaking for the Student Center, although the
school hopes to build it this year.

The Student Center also will replace an inadequate
old army building.

Parents have raised the building fund largely by
pledges.

However, the students also are doing their share, he
added.

He said the Hi-Y Association at Iolani is washing and
polishing cars to raise money and residents may obtain
car-washers by calling Ray Masuda, president of the
senior class, at the school.



35th Convocation Program . . .
(Continued from page 3)
in charge of the table arrangements. Mrs. Homer Hayes,
of the St. Andrew’s Cathedral Hawaiian Congregation,
will be in charge of the Hawaiian Music.
Woman's Auxiliary Annual Meeting

Mrs. George E. Goss, Diocesan President of the

Woman’s Auxiliary, will preside over the Annual Meet-

ing on Tuesday, February 12th, in Tenney Memorial

Hall. The session will start at 8:00 a.m. with Holy
Communion in the Cathedral. The Bishop will be Cele-
brant. He will be assisted by the Ven. Claude F. Du Teil,
the Rev. Messrs: Samuel Van Culin, Jr., Morimasa

Kaneshiro, W. Edwin Bonsey, and Samuel N. McCain, :

Jr.

The Iolani Choir, under the direction of Mr. Leslie .

Kittle, will sing for this service.

Noon Day Prayers will be read by the Rev. J. Robert

Jones, Rector of St. Peter’s Church, Honolulu.
In the afternoon the Rev.

“for the women.

Clergy and Wives Guests of Bishop and Mrs. Kennedy'.
Tuesday evening, at the Princess Kaiulani Hotel, the -

clergy and their wives will be the guests of Bishop and
Mrs. Kennedy at a buffet supper.

the older ones and is a time for fellowship.

Clergy Conference

Wednesday, February 13th, the clergy will meet for

their conference. The Holy Commumon service at 8:00

a.m. is for the clergy only. The Bishop will be Celebrant, .

assisted by the Rev. Messrs: Lawrence Ozaki, Joseph
Turnbull, Kenneth T. Cosbey, William Smythe and Al-
fred C. Krader.

Bishop Lewis will address the clergy following break-
fast at Cluett House, where Mrs. Elsie Kastenbein will
be hostess. This will be held in the Diocesan House.

Teachers Institute

New this year is the Teachers Institute for Diocesan -

Parochial and Day School teachers. This will start at
8:00 a.m. with Holy Communion in the Cathedral, at
which the Bishop will be Celebrant. He will be assisted
by The Rev. Canon Frederick A. McDonald, and the:
Rev. Messrs: Shunji F. Nishi, Ph.D., Norman C. Ault,
Burton L. Linscott, E. Harvey Buxton.

Dr. Nishi, Chaplain and Director of Religious Educa-
tion at Jolani School, the Rev. Burton L. Linscotr,
Principal of Epiphany Day School and Mr. James M.

Taylor, Headmaster of the Hawaii Episcopal Academy,

Kamuela, Hawaii, will conduct the Institute,

Paul M. Wheeler, Rector *
of St. Clement’s Church, will lead the conference for the :
women on “Leadership T'raining and Group Dynamics”.
* On Wednesday morning, at 9:00 a.m., Mrs. Harry S.
Kennedy will be in charge of the Round Table Discussion :

This is to afford new'’
clergy and their wives an opportunity to meet and know °
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Cathedral Extension Plans . . .
(Continued from page 5)

conceive plans and ascertain costs. No committee ever
worked harder. At last plans were approved and costs
were pinpointed: roof, $100,000.00; organ, $50,000.00=
extension of Cathedral two bays and porch, $]50,00().0(),E
wiring ventilation, etc., $40,000.00; new facade including™
stained glass window, $60,000.00 total $400,000.00. The =
problem was then turned over to the Cathedral Building—
Finance Committee headed by its co-chairmen Mrs. Maryy(
K. Robinson and Mr. Harold Dahlquist. Their solution—
will soon be spread before us all. We expect to raise the
needed sum of money in February, we hope to begin work:
on the completion of the Cathedral in March, and we[}
hope to hold services in the completed Cathedral byé
Christmas of this year.
You can see by the beautiful cover picture in this®
issue of the Hawaiian Church Chronicle -something of
the dramatic concept of the new Cathedral. The center
portion of the facade is in reality a great stained glassigs
window twenty-four feet wide and fifty feet high, giving§$
a surface area of over one thousand square feet introducingmg
into the Cathedral the gorgeous color which will give us
one of the most richly satisfying experiences imaginable.
In raising the funds necessary to building, we are notf:

AR <

campaign. This does not mean that we will not welcome}s
gifts from whatever quarter they may come. It is onlj} >
that we do not wish to place a burden on the parishes andi*~
missions of the District. We are sure that Cathedrds
friends will rally around and help us rise up and build.

The Very Rev. James S. Cox

Dean’s Son Honored
Brice Cox, a student of Punahou School and son of thefl
Very Rev. and Mrs. James S. Cox, of St. Andrew’
Cathedral, was one of ten Island students selected aff
finalists in a nation-wide contest for university and collegt
scholarships. The announcement of this honor was made
by the National Merit Scholarship Corporation, Evanston,
Illinois. The ten are among 7,500 finalists picked from
162,000 selected students throughout the country. ’
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